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MEDIA RELEASE 

One Nation calls for Australians to buy Australian-Made 

One Nation Senator Malcolm Roberts urges Australians to unite under our flag and buy Australian-
made and Australian-owned. 

“While the COVID 19 crisis reminds us of the importance of supporting Australian-made, it also 
shows we no longer make many essential goods here on our shores, which become a major security 
threat,” stated Senator Roberts. 

Successive Australian governments have allowed, encouraged and at times driven our 
manufacturing industry to move off-shore leaving us dependent on overseas countries like China for 
basic goods. 

In his senate speech on 8 April, Senator Roberts stated that Australia's productive capacity has been 
smashed under Liberal-National and Labor-Green governments blindly adopting the globalist 
strategy of “interdependence" that has made us too heavily dependent on foreign sources. 

One Nation calls on the Australian Government to immediately prioritise creating an environment 
where Australian businesses grow and thrive and are not hamstrung by a globalist agenda. 

When Australia was in need of urgent medical supplies to treat people with COVID19 we were 
reliant on suppliers in China rather than having our own thriving manufacturing industry. 

Australia’s manufacturing sector has deteriorated over the years with only 6% of GDP coming from 
manufacturing, down from 30% fifty years ago.  

Senator Roberts implores the Federal Government to remove government-imposed regulations like 
the self-imposed Paris Agreement, pointless climate regulations, unnecessary over-regulation and 
other government hurdles and instead encourage our manufacturing industries. 

Senator Roberts added, “Our manufacturers have endured a new high in 2019 for electricity input 
prices, which now averages over 90% higher, almost double, than the prices in 2010. Gas prices have 
increased nearly 50% over the same ten-year period.” 

“Australian energy prices have gone from the cheapest to the most expensive in the world due to 
climate policies and that is making manufacturing unviable in Australia.” 

When the COVID19 virus has passed and we are left to repair a broken economy, we will need to 
reassess the importance of previous spending commitments, such as billions of dollars wasted in 
subsidising intermittent wind and solar power to virtue signal to the United Nations. 


